
ST. PAUL PARISH 

Parish Staff 

Rev. Andrew T. Kysely�

Pastor �

akysely@gmail.com �

Ric Stelter�

Business Manager�

rstelter@newbc.rr.com�

Cassi DeWitt�

Administrative Assistant�

stpaulcl@newbc.rr.com �

Maggie Melchior�

Coordinator of the New Evangelization &�

Faith Formation �

maggie@newbc.rr.com�

Gina Schmalz�

Director of Liturgical Music�

MusicDirector@newbc.rr.com�

Paul Vanden Heuvel�

Treasurer Trustee �

stpaulcl@newbc.rr.com   �

Michael R. Murray�                        �

Secretary Trustee�

stpaulcl@newbc.rr.com�

�

Prayer & Worship Schedule 

Weekend Masses:�

Saturday 4:00 P.M. �

Sunday 8:30 A.M. and 10:30 A.M. �

Daily Mass:�

Tuesday  8:30 A.M., Wednesday� Friday 7:30 A.M. �

Holy Days:�

Consult bulletin for Mass times �

Mother of Perpetual Help Devotions:�

Every Tuesday after 8:30 A.M. Mass �

1st Friday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament:�

8:00 A.M. � 4:00 P.M. followed by Benediction �

Sacrament of Reconciliation:�

3:00 � 3:30 P.M. on Saturday or by Appointment 

with Father Andrew.�

Baptisms:�

Please make arrangements with Fr. Andy before or 

shortly after the birth of your child. �

Weddings:�

Please make arrangements with the Pastor at least 

six months prior to the wedding date.�

410 Wallace Street � � � � � � � � � � �     Combined Locks, WI  54113�

www.stpaulcl.com� � � � � � � � � � � �      stpaulcl@newbc.rr.com�

Parish Office / Rectory (920) 788�4553� � � � � � � �      Faith Formation Center (920) 788�5711 �

Empowered by the Holy Spirit,  

we are a growing Catholic Community of disciples  

who know, love, serve, and share the Good News of Jesus. 

�

New Parishioners:�

New members are always welcome. Please register at the Parish Office. �

Stewardship at St. Paul �

Stewardship is our way of life. It is grateful living and giving. Because all is a gift 

from God, we respond by generously praying, serving, and sharing our time, 

talents, and treasures, so that God's Kingdom is built and the poor are served. �

Second Sunday  

Of Lent 

March 17, 2019 



ST. PAUL PARISH�� � � � � � � � � � � � � �   COMBINED LOCKS, WISCONSIN �

Mass Intentions 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE�

�

MONDAY, MARCH 18�

No Morning Mass Today�

�   6:30 P.M.� Cross & Crown       �

�

TUESDAY, MARCH 19�

�  8:00 A.M.� Parish Rosary�

Mass 8:30 A.M.� Diane Fens�

�

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 20 �

Mass 7:30 A.M.� OPEN�

�   8:00 A.M.� Parish Rosary�

�   5:00 P.M.� Sacrament of Reconciliation  �

�

THURSDAY, MARCH 21 �

�   7:00 A.M.� Parish Rosary�

Mass 7:30 A.M.� Living & Deceased Members of �

� � � � Andrew & Minnie Kerkhoff Family�

�

FRIDAY, MARCH 22�

Mass 7:30 A.M.� Harriet Rietveld�

�   8:00 A.M.� Parish Rosary�

�   4:00 P.M.�Stations of the Cross �

�

SATURDAY, MARCH 23�   �

�   3:00 P.M.� Sacrament of Reconciliation  �

Mass 4:00 P.M.� Parishioners of St. Paul Parish�

�

SUNDAY, MARCH 24�

Mass 8:30 A.M.� Carl Kessler�

Mass 10:30 A.M.� Living & Deceased Members of �

� � � �  Del Beck Family�

CATHOLIC SECONDARY EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERS  

03/10 Joseph Budi, Appleton� � � � �           $20�

03/11 Tim Keberlein, Frankenmuth, MI� �        �           $10                                                                             

03/12 Sammi Paragano, Mt. Pleasant, SC��           � $10�

03/13 John Opsteen, Alpharetta, GA� � � � $10 �

03/14 Kathy Mader, Appleton�� � �  �           $10�

03/15 Mac Boehm, Weston� � � � � � $10  �

03/16 Karen Schmidt, Madison� � � � � $10 �

Checks will be mailed on the 15

th

 and 30

th

 of each month. 

 Church Support   �

For the Fiscal Year July 1, 2018 ~ June 30, 2019�

“For the measure you give will be the measure �

you get back” (Luke 6:30)�

�

   �

                                   �

                                   Weekly Budget�             Actual�

�                           (Fiscal Year)�                Received�

�

Sacrificial Giving �                $7,800.00                   � $7,276.68�

WeShare� � � � � � � �         + $565.00�

Total � � � � � � � �         $7,841.68�

Budgeted Difference� �                                     + $41.68�

Ash Wednesday� � � � � �   �   $627.00�

Thank you for your generosity!  Please remember �

St. Paul Parish as one of your children in your will.�

Meeting Reminders 

(all meetings are held in Bona Room, unless specified) 

Mary’s Girls ~ Sunday, March 17th @ 3:00 pm (Vandenberg Hall) 

Property & Finance ~ Tuesday, March 26th @ 6:00 pm 

Pastoral Council ~ Tuesday, March 26th @ 7:00 pm 

Christian Services ~NO APRIL MEETING (will resume in May) 

CHILD CARE AVAILABLE SUNDAY  

10:30 AM MASS ROOM 4 

Bishop’s Appeal 2019 

  

2019 Goal                      $53,365.00 

Amount Received to Date                        -  $30,199.00 

      (cash and pledges) 

Remaining to Target                                        $23,166.00 

Number of Gifts                                                154 

 

Building Disciples of Christ: Catholic Charities �

“Being a disciple means being constantly ready to 

bring the love of Jesus to others…”  The Joy of the 

Gospel, Pope Francis.�

Jesus calls us to build people up, heal the broken, and bring love to   

everyone.  Catholic Charities works with individuals, families and   

communities to help them meet their needs and resolve their problems.�

Catholic Charities is committed to bring social services to people of all 

faiths and ethnicities. Thousands of individuals and families are helped 

each year in five offices throughout our 16�county diocese.  Many have 

little or no health insurance. They offer programs in:�

�� Individual and Family Counseling�

�� Adoption, Pregnancy and Parenting Support�

�� Family Strengthening�

�� Financial Health�

The counselors of Catholic Charities are disciples of Christ. Your 

gift to the Bishops’ Appeal allows Catholic Charities to bring the 

love of Christ to those who need it the most.  Make your gift  

today at www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give, or call Tammy   

toll�free at 877�500�3580, ext. 8123.�

SAVE THE DATE ……… SUNDAY, JUNE 9TH  

ST. PAUL 8TH ANNUAL GOLF OUTING  

AT HIGH CLIFF PUBLIC GOLF COURSE 

If anyone would like to donate the new �

2019 Easter Candle in memory of a loved one, 

please contact the parish office at 788�4553.�

AREA RECONCILIATION SERVICES 

Saturday, March 23rd ~ Holy Spirit (Kimberly) 10:00 AM�

Thursday, April 4th ~ St. Katharine (Kaukauna) 6:00 PM�

Wednesday, April 10th ~ St. John (Li*le Chute) 7:00 PM�

Easter will soon be here.  Once again we are asking for dona�ons 

for our Easter flowers.  An envelope has  been provided with our 

monthly envelopes.  If you wish to bring a flower of your own, 

please place it by the  cross and it will be taken care of. �

Thank you for helping to make our Church so beau�ful!�

~ Christian Widows’ Luncheon ~�

Tuesday, March 19 � 12:30 p.m.�

�MARK’S EAST SIDE DINING�

�1405 E. Wisconsin Avenue � Appleton�

All widow’s welcome!!!��

RSVP to Lynn Hennes��766�4386 � hlhennes@aol.com�

ATTENTION MARY'S GIRLS & ALL WOMEN OF ST. PAUL'S�

The March meeting of Mary's Girls will be held �

Sunday, March 17th, from 3�5 PM in Vandenberg Hall, �

(church basement.)� Please come, bring a friend and join us.� �

There are lots of good activities coming up this spring!�



MARCH 17, 2019                                                                               � � �                                       SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT�

Dear St. Paul Family,�

Our Parish Business Manager, Ric Stelter, has announced his retirement effective at the end of June.� This means we are now 

in search of a new Business Manager.� The Job posting is in today’s bulletin.� If you or someone you know is interested and 

has the qualifications we are now accepting applications for this position.� It is our desire to hire someone so that Ric will 

have enough time to train the new person before he retires at the end of June.� We wish Ric well in his retirement and thank 

him for all of his good work at St. Paul Parish these past four years.�

Thank you to everyone who helped out at our two fish fries the first two Fridays of Lent and to all of you who came to 

support the fish fries.� When we all work together we can do something wonderful for the Lord.� Thank you so much! �

In addition to Saturday afternoon confession times, the opportunity for individual sacramental Reconciliation will also be 

available from 5:00�6:00pm on the Wednesday evenings during Lent.� The area Communal Penance services are listed in 

the bulletin as well.� Also, the Stations of the Cross will be prayed at 4:00pm every Friday during Lent.�

We are now six weeks into the 2019 Bishop’s Appeal.� Thank you to everyone who has already made their gift to this year’s 

Bishop’s Appeal.� If you have not yet made your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal please remember to return your pledge card 

soon.� We really do need everyone’s help to make our appeal goal.� As of this week we are 57% to our Bishop’s Appeal goal 

for 2019.� If you have never given to the Bishop’s Appeal or if it has been a while since you have contributed, please 

consider making a gift this year.� If you are able, I invite you to join me by becoming a member of the Crozier Society, or if 

you are currently a Crozier Society member to once again give at that level.� Those who give $500 a year or more to the 

Bishop’s Appeal are Crozier Society Members.� Members of this society receive the Compass Newspaper, are invited to 

Mass and dinner with Bishop Ricken, and are a member of the Golden Circle here at St. Paul.� No matter what level you are 

able to give, please be as generous as you can with this year’s appeal.� There are many ways in which our parish benefits 

from the Bishop’s Appeal.� Six weeks ago you should have received your first pledge card in the mail, and if you didn’t give 

a gift yet this year a second letter will be sent to you very soon.� If you did not receive a pledge card in the mail there are 

pledge cards and envelopes available at both entrances for you to make your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal.� Please respond as 

soon as you are able so that we can make our appeal assessment for this year.� With everyone’s help we will be able to meet 

our appeal goal.� Please make your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal today, and help in the missionary work of our local 

Church.� �

Have a Good 2

nd

 �Week of Lent!�

Blessings,�

Fr. Andy�� �

 

March 23 & 24 

Altar Servers 

4:00  Katelyn Hoelzel 

8:30  Connor Rios 

10:30 Knights of Columbus 

Lectors                                               

4:00  Sandy Reed 

8:30  Rosemary Holzschuh 

10:30 Nicholas Stellpflug 

Greeters/Gifters  

4:00  Tim & Sara Cody   Lee & Mary Jo Hammen 

8:30  Don & Sue Ourada   Elaine Wydeven      

10:30 Matt & Karen Digman Family Mike & Charlene Murray 

Choir/Accompanist/Cantor 

4:00  Gina Schmalz       

8:30  Gina Schmalz                 

10:30 Gina Schmalz 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion  

4:00  Sheila Romenesko, Wayne Skarda, Pat Torres, Charlie Janssen, 

 Paul Vanden Heuvel, Teresa Baudhuin 

8:30  Carol DeValk, Lynn Hennes, Judy Hurlburt, Terry Kass, Bette 

 Vandenberg, Mary Verbeten, Grace Zwick 

10:30 Julie Hoelzel, Dennis & Kathy Mader, Mike & Stephanie  

  Murray, Jackie & Dave Weiland 

Ushers  

4:00 Team 1 

8:30 Team 2 

10:30 Team 3 

ALTAR SERVERS NEEDED (especially 4:00pm & 8:30am 

Mass) If your child is in 3rd grade or older and would like 

to serve at Mass, please see Father Andy or call Maggie at 

788-5711.  

���������	����
�����
�����

Tuesday, March 19th     

 7:30 AM - 8:10 AM ~ Grades 1- 4 

Thursday, March 21st 

 7:30 AM - 8:10 AM ~ Grades 1- 4 

 Fr. Andy’s  Holy Hive Honey 

is available for purchase at the  

St. Paul Parish Office.  $8.00 for a 1 lb jar. 

Parish Business Manager�

St. Paul Parish, Combined Locks, WI, seeks a full�time �

Business Manager for our vibrant parish serving approximately 

850 families.� We seek an individual who loves the Lord and 

who will share our passion for the Catholic faith.� This person 

will serve as the point person to the pastor for all parish and 

cemetery business related needs including bookkeeping, �

property management, financial stewardship, payroll, safe �

environment, and human resources.� �

This position requires experience in business or accounting, 

knowledge of Quick Books, and Microsoft Office Products 

with the ability to learn other software platforms. An �

associate’s degree in accounting, business, or equivalent, is 

highly desired. Must be able to maintain confidentiality, have 

excellent leadership and organizational skills, be detail �

oriented, and have strong written and verbal communication 

skills with the ability to work with many volunteer members of 

the parish in total support of our Catholic Faith.� ����

To apply for this position, please send cover letter, resume, and 

references to:�

Fr. Andrew Kysely�

St. Paul Parish�

410 Wallace St.�

Combined Locks, WI� 54113�

akysely@gmail.com�


